Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)
Re: whistleblowing
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:

1. How many reports did you receive from whistleblowers in 2019 and in 2020? 

Answer:
Excluding schools, of centrally employed staff, there was 1 case in 2019 and 4 in 2020. 

2. How many people do you have in your organisation that are trained/permitted to take reports from whistleblowers?

The Council does not have such designation.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The council’s Whistleblowing Policy, Appendix V1 - Whistleblowing Policy March 2020.pdf (leicester.gov.uk), explains that all managers are capable of receiving a referral.

3. What training have the people in question number 2 received in whistleblowing? 
4. What cost, if any, was there for this training?
5. Which organisation delivered each course? 
6. What is the name of the person that arranged this training and what is their email address? 

Not applicable in respect of Qs 3-6
7. What methods do you have for whistleblowers to contact a person that is authorised to take their report and what are the specific details of these, i.e., email addresses, telephone numbers etc?

Please see the Whistleblowing Policy, published on the Council’s website at:

Appendix V1 - Whistleblowing Policy March 2020.pdf (leicester.gov.uk)
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain. 

8. What are the email addresses for the people authorised to receive 

whistleblower reports?

See Policy above
9. How many whistleblowers have left the organisation within 12 months of making a report?

None
10. How many whistleblowers have made an allegation of ‘detriment’ against your organisation?

The council has interpreted this to mean that the employee has alleged detriment after submitting their whistleblowing claim. The Council’s whistleblowing policy makes very clear in section 9 that staff must not suffer any detrimental treatment as a result of raising a concern.
This being the case, one person has made an allegation of detriment between the years 2019 to 2020

If an individual makes a formal complaint regarding detriment this complaint will be investigated by an independent manager.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
